The Methodist Church in Wales

Synod Policy Committee

Minutes of the meeting held at Newtown Methodist church

Saturday 17 October 2015
Present:

Rev Stephen Wigley


Chair

Martyn Boyce, Phil Challis, Rosemarie Clarke, Chris Gray, Richard Gillion, Jack Healey, Roger Hides, Richard Hodgson, Graham Illingworth, Sue Lawler, Gwyneth Leigh, Joan Meredith, Nick Oborski, Judith Powell, Felicity Randall, Ebenezer Sam (substitute for Richard Sharples), Roy Watson, Rachel Wheeler (substitute for Teddy Kalongo), Alf Williams, Hugh John Wilson 

Ann Cashmore



Minute Secretary

24/15
Apologies:
Anne Farnsworth, Lesley Noon, Teddy Kalongo, Chrissie Howe 
25/15
Welcome
Stephen welcomed members to the meeting. Opening devotions were taken from the lectionary reading from the Letter to the Hebrews.
26/15
Minutes

The minutes of meeting held 13 June 2015 were accepted and signed by the Chair.
Stephen Wigley confirmed that Rev Cathy Gale had been appointed as Assistant Chair South East and conversations were underway regarding the appointment of Assistant Chair North. 

27/15
Implementing Synod Policy

(i) General
(a) Finance



previously distributed papers
Richard Hodgson presented the accounts.  The meeting APPROVED (subject to external examination) the accounts as presented.  The chair thanked Richard for all his hard work during the year in administering the accounts and preparing final figures.
(b) Reserves Policy


previously distributed paper
The policy was ACCEPTED by the meeting.
(c) Schemes & Grants


previously distributed paper

The year has been quiet for grant applications, but there was a commitment to 14 schemes in the current year.  It was estimated that £330,401 would be provided over the next 5 years.  Payments by instalment were being monitored and superintendents were requested to provide supporting information.  Venture FX funding had changed and for the second stage would be 50% from Synod and 50% from Circuit.  A reports for the Connexion had been completed and submitted.  The meeting ACCEPTED the report.
The Grants Policy had been clarified with regard to phased schemes.

(d) Synod Youth Work Action Group

Flis Randall reported on the feed-back paper from the Youth Forum held during Synod.  Items coming out of the feed-back included: longer sleepovers and more of them; more Forums; pizza at Synod; world issues.   The youth data base was being kept up-to-date.  GI to send a “thank you” letter to Abby Waterston for her leadership at the Forum.  Flis confirmed that a sleepover was arranged for February 2016 in Cardiff and others would be arranged in the West and North.  Funding would be welcome for 3Generate in November.  A larger venue with better facilities had been secured and the upper and lower age ranges could now be catered for.  £30 per head was available from Synod.
(e) International Youth Exchange with Jamaica 2016/17
previously distributed paper

Two applications had been received so far.  Those attending needed to raise £1,000 to cover costs.  Synod Advance Fund would provide some sponsor money as no doubt would local circuits, and it was recognised that the Jamaican youth return visit would need financial support.
(f) Supernumerary ministers Bangor & Holyhead – paper distributed at meeting
SDW reported that Rev Chrissie Howe, Superintendent of Bangor & Holyhead Circuit, had been appointed as Learning & Development Officer in the East of England and would take up the post during November 2015.  At present Rev Keith Tewkesbury was titular superintendent but the Circuit had requested the permission of Synod to use Supernumerary ministers and lay workers living within the Circuit to take pastoral responsibility for certain areas of the Circuit. Therefore the names of Rev Sue Altree in Holyhead, Rev David Jones in Amlwch, Rev Joan Warner in Penmaenmawr and Mr Royce Warner in Llanfairfechan were submitted to the meeting, together with Rev David Ray who would chair Church Council meetings at Llanfairfechan.  These were presented for approval.  The meeting APPROVED.
(ii) Matters relating to property
Phil Challis raised the issue regarding the revised forms for licence/bookings of church premises and the gap between legal requirements and local/practical application.  It was agreed that the problem be discussed between Bob Gilston and Jack Healey before further consideration at the Connexional Property meeting.  SDW confirmed that further information was expected and the issue could be discussed at the Supers meeting to be held later in the year and a brief follow-up brought to the February meeting of SPC.
(iii) Trust 14508
(a) Accounts

The accounts were submitted.  Ty Newydd in Caergwrle had been sold for £249,000 and invested by TMCP.  Income had increased and expenditure decreased over the year.  The Trust supports HE chaplaincy and the Mission Enabler in Cardiff.  The accounts were ACCEPTED subject to audit.
(b) Reserves Policy

The HE grant support would end in 2015 and the Mission Enabler support in 2016.  Balances had been held in order to continue both posts and had been agreed in 2014.  The balances had been increased by the sale of Ty Newydd.  Approximately £50,000 per year would be drawn down to support extensions of the work.  The policy would be up-dated and brought to the February SPC.

(c) Current Situation
A BBC news item on refugees had been filmed in the Trinity Centre, Cardiff.  The work was increasing and included the One Programme youth worker.  The centre had plans  for short term maintenance on the building with a major redevelopment project to follow.SDW proposed that some financial support for the necessary maintenance work from the trust be made available, if necessary with an updated reserves policy to follow. The meeting AGREED the offer of financial support with one abstention.
(iv) Manses Committee
The next round of inspections was in hand.
28/15
SPC Business
(i) Approval of Probationer appointment, Gwent Hills & Vales Circuit

Steve Boxall’s profile requires he be limited geographically to the Gwent Hills and Vales circuit. He has been allocated to a vacancy in Abersychan and Pontypool, which fully meets his needs.  The meeting APPROVED the appointment.

(ii) Local Preacher extension

Rosemarie Clarke requested the meeting’s approval to a 1 year extension in the Buckley & Deeside Circuit.  The LP has completed Unit 4, but Unit 3 needed further work.  RC assured the meeting that the work would be completed within the year.  In line with SPC policy it was proposed that a review group would be convened from members of adjacent circuits and a report would be made to the February SPC. The meeting AGREED
(iii) Sabbaticals

The meeting was asked to approve the appointment of a new Secretary, Glenda Kelly.  Three sabbaticals had been approved – Lesley Noon, Chris Gray and Vivienne Gray.  Support groups were in place and activities/studies well in hand.  The meeting APPROVED.
29/15
Chair’s Busines

(i) Stationing
SDW reported that it should be a quieter year than 2014 with three appointments to be filled.  Connexionally there were approximately 140 vacancies and only 100 presbyters available (although Diaconal and Probationer appointments were in balance).
(ii) Pastoral matters
SDW reflected that 2014 had seen a significant loss of ordained and lay members across the Synod.
(iii) Amelia Farm Chaplaincy
Delyth Liddell had been appointed part-time Chaplain.

(iv) Commission of Covenanting Churches in Wales

A lay person was required to represent the Methodist Church on the Commission from 2016.

30/15
Matters to/from Related Bodies
(i) Methodist Council
Rev Cathy Gale is the Synod representative.

Stephen Wigley (Chairs representative) reported the following:

1. There was a new Secretary (Gareth Powell) and Assistant Secretary (Helen Cameron) of Conference

2. A response to the past cases review had introduced a policy of supervision for ministers in pastoral ministry.  A pilot scheme would be run in Liverpool and the South East District.  In practical terms this should provide information/evidence which would be taken into consideration before the agreed model was implemented
3. Releasing God’s money for mission involving the use of levies from Model Trust funds.  Further work was in hand on this as regards funds held at local church level.

4. Personnel files were to be introduced under the supervision of the Ministries Committee.

5. A two stage programme was proposed to review the Mapping a Way Forward -Regrouping for Mission process as regards Circuits.
There is to be a consultation with members of the Ministers Pension Fund regarding the possibility of using CPI instead of RPI to calculate pensions paid.
(ii) Synod
This would be held on Saturday 17 September 2016 at Theatre Hafren, Newtown and a reminder would be sent when the minutes were distributed.

(iii) Chair’s Invitation

The process is underway and a Nominations Committee had been appointed at Synod with Graham Illingworth as Convenor.

(iv) Y Cyngor

The visit of the President and Vice President of Conference would be from 17 to 20 March 2016 when they would attend the next meeting of Y Cyngor.  They would visit Gwent Hills & Vales Circuit during the afternoon of 17th and Jill Barber would go to Aberystwyth.  The visit would end in the North.

(v) Up-date on D&MLN

A ministry specialist was required and a report would be brought to the February meeting if possible.  An appointment process is in hand to appoint a third member of staff.

31/15
Ecumenical Matters
(i) Governing body of Church in Wales
SDW reported from the last meeting, at which he was present. Topics discussed included:

Transition to ministry teams

Changes to training for clergy

Church debating Marriage & Relationships and Same Sex Marriage
(ii) Commission

The Commission is at a significant point in its life. A number of key staff who were leading the work forward have left Cytun and another staff member is seriously ill and not at work. The result being that any drive forward has lost significant momentum. A further Gathering is posibly for 7th May 2016, but details of purpose etc are not yet clear. 
(iii) East Cardiff project
The project involves an Ecumenical team included two new built churches.  Cardiff Superintendent was a member of the team but Nick Oborski is not a member as he has no pastoral charge of a church in the area.  The Circuit was willing for him to be involved and sought SPC approval.  The meeting AGREED in principle.

32/15
Ministry Issues
(i) Christian Aid

A new director had been appointed.
33/15
Next Meetings
Saturday 13 February 2016
Saturday 18 June 2016

Both meetings at Newtown Methodist Church, commencing at 10.30am.
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